
Headteacher’s Message:  

Dear Parents/ Carers,   
We have had a very pleasant week in school this week; the pupils have benefitted from the 
warm weather and have enjoyed being out in the school grounds and on visits, in the sun-
shine. The half term, is however, going by very quickly. 
  
We have met this week with the School Building Team from the DfE, who are still undertaking 
surveys on site to help prepare a new design for the new school build. It is certainly a pains-
taking and very thorough set of tasks and one we know will take time to come to fruition. We 
are, of course, really excited about seeing the plans develop and when we have more con-

crete information to share with you, we will certainly do so. 
  
Thank you to those parents who took the time to complete our ‘parental survey’ over the last few weeks. Your 
feedback has been really well received and we will look to action the requests you made individually in the ques-
tionnaire. In the meantime, if you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Admin 
team on our dedicated email address admin@stjohnvianneyschool.co.uk and someone will come back to you to 
offer support or answer your query. 
  
Can I remind you please that we are now planning for the final weeks of this academic year and are busy com-
pleting our annual pupil reports at present. These will be sent home in early July. 
We are also planning on a number of events for pupils to mark the end of this year in school. Please remember 
that School closes for the summer break on Friday July 16th at the earlier time of 1.30pm. We have informed 
transport teams of this earlier finish. We reopen for the new academic year to pupils on Tuesday 7th September at 
9.00am. 
  
Very best wishes, 
 

Mr A Moloney 

@StJohnVianneySc 

Just some of 

our Stars of 

the Week from 

last week.  

Well done to 

everyone!! 

‘Crafternoon’ took place at school today. We will tell 

you all about it in next week’s newsletter! 

mailto:admin@stjohnvianneyschool.co.uk


 
 
 
 

Our Catholic School 

It is a key word sign– sup-

ported communication 

system based on British 

Sign Language. All staff 

use Signalong and this 

week we are learning how 

Our spiritual focus this week in SJV, has been looking at what is the ‘Kingdom of God’and how best can 

we help it grow? The Gospel reminds us that Jesus came to establish His Kingdom; a Kingdom of love. 

God asks us to share in the gift of his kingdom and we are reminded by Pope Francis; ‘It is in the hu-

man heart that the kingdom takes root and grows’. Here at SJV all that we do comes from love; we 

want to serve others and help them move on their life journey. The best way is to feel loved and se-

cure. 

Within our Catholic school we continue to celebrate Mass weekly face to face and share God’s love 

with one another. We are preparing our leavers Mass, which will be a week today. This will be a bitter- 

sweet moment for us all. We know that the message of love and support will have taken root with our 

leavers and we will be there to support them on the next stage of their journey. The Chaplaincy team 

are practicing reading bidding prayers for our final Mass of the year in our bubbles.  

It was a very important time this week for our year 11 and post 16 leavers in RE. I had the pleasure of 

holding the moderation for the Salford Diocesan Certificate of Education. It was wonderful to be able 

to celebrate the success with the other schools in the Diocese, as we looked at all the work they have 

done in the past 2/3 years. 

With the rest of the school we continued to look at British Values and what it means for the believer in 

God. Also looking at the importance of growing the ‘Kingdom of God’ and celebrating the beauty of our 

world.  We spent some time in SJV’s own horticulture and garden area just ap-

Class 11 thoroughly enjoyed 
their picnic party, to celebrate 
the 16th birthday’s of Tyler and 
Ben. They also decorated some 
cakes and made sandwiches in 
their Food Tech lesson to eat at 
the party. Well done everyone  
Mrs Rouse   

Class 11 



 

Class 6 Class 6 had lots of fun using the bikes on the 

school playground this week. Miss Shaw 

Class 4 enjoyed playing a game of mo-

nopoly together this week, practicing 

their independence, teamwork and 

money skills!  

Miss Walsh 
Class 4 



 

 

 

 

Does your child enjoy cooking? 

Hide Out have kindly forwarded their cook out episodes you can access via YouTube If you 

wish to follow any of their recipe! 

 

 

 

 

There are plenty more on their YouTube channels if your wish to follow any of their recipes.   
 
https://youtu.be/rxmZtVho0KE               https://youtu.be/fcbJZaSN_sY 
 
If you would like to find out about  Hide Out  click on their website below:- 
http://www.hideoutyouthzone.org/ 

 Class 7 loved their Food 
Tech lesson this week be-
cause they got to make their 
own pizzas! They had a 
great time making them and 
an even better time eating 
them! Mrs Garfin 

Class 7 

Class 8 boys really enjoyed their great 

trip to the National Football Museum. 

They were able to hone their football 

skills playing on the interactive games, 

offering support and encouragement to 

each other. They especially liked it 

when Mr Whelan's score was beat-

en!    Mrs Taylor 

Class 8 

https://youtu.be/rxmZtVho0KE
https://youtu.be/fcbJZaSN_sY
http://www.hideoutyouthzone.org/


Post 16 worked really hard this week at Wy-

thenshawe Park as part of their GMOL sessions. 

While there, they cleared out a pond of all the 

pond weed, so it can be enjoyed by the public 

and wildlife.  Mr Kanakides 

Post 16 

Great fun cycling yesterday dur-

ing enrichment, some of the 

boys are now riding inde-

pendently! Mr Wood 

Class 4 

Class enjoyed trying a range of instruments during our time 

with Olympias Music Foundation on Wednesday . Mr Healey 

Class 

3 




